
 

Introduction 

I am pleased to introduce a new edition of the Antitrust Division Manual, the 

latest version of the day-to-day resource used by the attorneys, economists, and 

other professionals of the Division to enforce this country’s antitrust laws. The 

revisions to the Third Edition incorporate changes in the statutes, guidelines, 

rules, and other documents that govern the Division and reflect the Division’s 

current practices and procedures. This new edition is the result of countless 

hours of work spent by individuals throughout the Division; without them this 

document would not be possible. 

Since 1998, when the Third Edition of the Manual was published, there have 

been many changes in the laws and regulations that the Division enforces and the 

ways that the Division enforces them. The very structure of the Division itself 

was reorganized, with the creation of new litigating sections in Washington, 

D.C. Criminal penalties for violating the Sherman Act have been raised, and the 

role of the Sentencing Guidelines in determining how those penalties should be 

applied has undergone a significant transformation. The corporate and individual 

leniency program for reporting criminal offenses has undergone further 

refinement. Civil practice has become increasingly sophisticated as economics 

plays a more crucial role in investigations and litigation. Amidst these changes, 

electronic document production and discovery have created a whole new set of 

challenges and opportunities for the Division, enabling more sophisticated data 

analysis but also creating new logistical burdens. 

The Manual is an important resource for everyone at the Division, from seasoned 

attorneys with years of practice under their belts to new paralegals fresh out of 

college. The material that follows answers questions, ranging from the everyday 

to the arcane, that arise when conducting investigations or litigating cases. This 

edition of the Manual is a web-only document with improved text searching 

functions that allow staff efficiently to find answers to questions about Division 

practice and procedure. The new format also will allow the Division continually 

to update the Manual to reflect changes in Division practice and the law. 

Many thanks to all of those at the Division whose contributions made this new 

edition possible. Thank you as well to those individuals whose experiences have 

shaped the practices and procedures described in these pages. 

Thomas O. Barnett 
Assistant Attorney General 

Antitrust Division 
September 2008 
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